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To:  Chief Liu 

From:  Investigator Peardon 

Re:  Monthly Flock audit 

Date:  March 31, 2025  

 

I conducted the March 2025 audit of the Flock System per East Palo Alto Police Department 
Policy 428.  The audit is from March 1st through March 31st.  The Flock system has captured 
4,533,648 reads for 2025.   During the audit period officers conducted 546 searches.  All of 
these searches were made within policy with valid cases numbers or reasons for the search.      

 

As of today’s date, we have 24 of the 25 cameras live.  The last camera is tentatively 
scheduled to be installed on April 14, 2025. 

 

 

East Palo Alto Flock cameras notable activity: 

 

1) March 4, 2025 – Flock was utilized to locate a vehicle license plate used in a threats case.   
2) March 5, 2025 – Flock was utilized to locate a vehicle used in a shooting in East Palo Alto 

on March 3, 2025.  Detectives entered the license plate into Flock, and located the vehicle 
occupied.  The case is pending follow-up.  

3) March 7, 2025 – Flock was utilized to locate a suspect vehicle in a hit and run.  The 
suspect vehicle was located and towed. 

4) March 8, 2025 – East Palo Alto Officers were notified by Flock of a stolen vehicle that 
entered the city limits.  Officers located the vehicle unoccupied and returned the vehicle to 
its owner.   

5) March 9, 2025 – East Palo Alto Officers utilized Flock to locate a stolen vehicle that was 
stolen in East Palo Alto.  

6) March 11, 2025 – East Palo Alto Officers utilized Flock to locate a vehicle that had fled 
from Palo Alto Police.  The vehicle was located unoccupied and towed.   

7) March 16, 2025 – East Palo Alto Officers observed a know occupant in a vehicle, which 
they queried the license plate.  The license plate at the time came back clear any wants.  A 
short time later, the owner called to report the vehicle stolen.  Officers utilized Flock to 
place the vehicle in and around East Palo Alto after it being stolen.  The vehicle was  
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recovered occupied in Alameda County.   

8) March 19, 2025 – Detectives utilized Flock to locate a suspect vehicle used in a robbery in 
the 7-11 parking lot.  Case is pending follow-up.   

9) March 26, 2025 – Flock notified East Palo Alto Officers of a stolen vehicle entering the 
City.  Officers located the vehicle occupied.  Officers contacted the driver and learned that 
he recovered the vehicle in Oakland.  The driver failed to contact Oakland to report the 
recovery.  The vehicle was removed from the stolen vehicle system.  

 


